
Tips of the month August 2020

We provide weekly tips based on common queries which come through to us from London GPs and practice teams. These are shared via social media

and collated for this newsletter.

 

Practices may need to identify and contact children and young people who are clinically extremely vulnerable to Coronavirus, but who are not under

the care of a specialist. #tipsoftheweek https://t.co/RzWDx6cXr3
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Practices have just under a month to submit claims to the COVID Support Fund via their local CCG. #tipsoftheweek https://t.co/tnlmMfA7Zw

&mdash; Londonwide LMCs (@LondonwideLMCs) August 18, 2020

 

Remember to activate and test your practice's EPS Phase 4 features ahead of the automatic actuation on 7 September. #tipsoftheweek

https://t.co/t8f8RMr9sn
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